

MARYFIELD COMMUNITY PLANNING PARTNERSHIP

MINUTE OF MEETING Tuesday 17th May 2022 Arthurstone

1. ATTENDANCE

Johnny Lothian	Chairperson
Scott Briknall	Fire & Rescue
Gavin Paterson	Fire & Rescue
Stuart Fairweather	Neighbourhood Services – Communities
Liz Allardice	Neighbourhood Services - Communities
Colin Clement	Stobswell Forum
Alan Bowman	City Development
Sheila Allan	Health Equalities Team
Bobbie Lawson	We are With You
Philippa Lyttle	DVVA
Margret Richarson	Resident

1.1 Apologies

David MacDougall, Cllr Short, Cllr Cruickshank, Bobbie Lawson, Kirsten Kiddie, Derek Lohman, Chris Bonnar.

Johnny invited everyone to the meeting. Thanked them for their attendance asked them to introduce themselves. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as accurate.

2. Matters Arising

2.1 Albert Street discussions

Colin updated on item 4.6 of the last minute that a meeting was planned with Ewan MacNaughton and colleagues for June 24th at 2pm. The Outcome would be shared with the Partnership.

3 The new Local Community Plan

SF updated on the attached draft of the plan (paper 1). Any comments on the paper and/or ideas on the tackling of the issues raised would be welcome by **June 17th** at the latest.

Each of the six 'themes' of the plan were discussed in details and a revised version of the plan will be produced by the **end of June**. Whilst it was felt that all the issue raised were of importance there was also a desire to make the outcomes of the plan achievable. Discussion took place about the plan's focus on equality and those 'most in need' and the expectation/wish to address the needs of the entire ward.

ALL

4 Updates on Activity in the Ward

4.1 Scott talked to the paper (2) from Fire and Rescue. Consideration was given to the ongoing issues of alarms prompting call outs where there are no fires, role of community engagement officers potentially to Stobswell West and elsewhere in the ward was highlighted.

4.2 Sheila Allan referred to the previously circulated strategic health paper (3). Sheila spoke about the Wellbeing centre and associated services. Reference was also made to the health data that had been collected for

Stobswell West. An interim report has been produced and this will be shared with the partnership. It was also noted that the drugs commission had produced further findings that will hopefully be taken forward.

SA

4.3 Liz Allardice spoke to paper (4). It was noted that Carla Byrne had started as a new member of the Team and that it was hoped that there would be recruitment to a further 18hour post focussed on youth participation.

Work has started in the City Centre in conjunction with the Corner and Hot Chocolate. Discussion took place about young people's involvement with the Regeneration Forum and potentially the Partnership.

4.4 Colin Clement talked about the work of the Forum. Positive activity in conjunction with City Development and Sustrans in relation to Craigie Street, Langlands Street, Balmore Street and Eliza Street.

The lease of the 'community shop' on Albert Street, with hoped for funds from DCC for first year staffing and longer-term from the Government's Community Innovation Fund.

Stuart was ask to follow-up on Dundee Partnership's decision to limit Festive Funding to 3 years without apparent consultation.

SF

4.5 Philippa Lyttle DVVA. Philippa offered to bring information on DVVA's staff aand activities to future meetings.

PL

Dates of Future Meetings

August 23rd 6pm Morgan Academy

November 22nd 2pm City Centre – to be confirmed

5

6

|